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DEST Question No.  E391_06 
 
Senator Nettle provided in writing. 
 
Question:  
 
What communication has occurred between the Minister's office and the Vice Chancellor 
and/or University Management at the University of Newcastle that relates to that university's 
current financial difficulties since 1st July 2004? Can we have a copy of such 
correspondence? If not, why not? 
 
Answer:  
 
Correspondence between Minister and University of Newcastle re. the University’s financial 
situation. 
 
Between 1 July 2004 and 30 June 2005 the Minister received two letters from the Vice 
Chancellor of the University of Newcastle, Professor Nicholas Saunders, regarding the 
University’s financial difficulties.   
 
1. Letter from Vice-Chancellor Nicholas Saunders to Minister Nelson dated 8 March.   

 
2. Letter from Vice-Chancellor Nicholas Saunders to Colin Walters (Group Manager, 

Higher Education Group) with a note to Minister Nelson dated 30 May.   
 
These are attached. 
 
The Minister replied to Professor Saunders on 20 July regarding the approval of the $15 
million advance to resolve the University’s immediate cash flow difficulties. A copy of this is 
also attached. 
 



 
 
 



 



 

 



 




